
Monday Night Raw – June 15,
2009: Raw Is…..Sold?
Monday  Night Raw
Date: June 15, 2009
Location: Time Warner Cable Arena, Charlotte, North Carolina
Commentators: Michael Cole, Jerry Lawler, Josh Matthews, Matt
Striker, Jim Ross, Todd Grisham

This is a three hour special called the Three For All which
has three world title matches and guys from all three brands
on the show. It’s a request and based on the card it doesn’t
look that bad for the most part. I don’t remember this show at
all but it’s Raw from 2009 so that really shouldn’t surprise
anyone. Let’s get to it.

Cole and Lawler tell us that there’s going to be a new GM
tonight. I really hope this is something different than I
remember.

We get a video from last week where Orton interrupted Batista
and had Legacy jump in for the three on one attack. They
attacked Batista’s arm which was probably a storyline way of
getting him off TV. Batista was world champion at the time so
Orton won the title by forfeit. Instead HHH came back and beat
up Legacy to stand tall.

Apparently  there’s  a  fatal  fourway  for  the  title  because
saying “If Batista doesn’t come out Orton is champion” and
then Batista doesn’t come out means Orton isn’t champion.

Intercontinental Title: Chris Jericho vs. Rey Mysterio

Jericho is defending, having won the title at Extreme Rules
eight days earlier. Jericho says that everything has fallen
apart on Raw since he left for Smackdown. There’s no GM,
there’s  no  champion  and  there’s  nothing  at  all.  Some  day
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everyone will know his value to this show and some day Rey
will realize that Jericho is right: his mask is holding Rey
back. Here’s Rey and we’re ready to go.

Rey takes him down immediately and is all fired up here. A
clothesline puts Jericho on the floor and he drops the leg off
the top for two on the way back in. There’s a clock ticking
down until the Raw Title match. Jericho avoids a charge and
heads to the floor where Rey tries the seated senton, only for
Jericho to drop him backwards and ram Rey’s face into the
table.

We take a break and come back to Rey hitting an enziguri to
put him in 619 position. Chris comes back with a clothesline
for two. He goes for the mask which he pulled off at the PPV.
Rey rolls through a sunset flip and hits the seated dropkick
for two. The bulldog is countered and Rey dropkicks Jericho to
the floor. A nice suicide dive takes Jericho down again but
Chris stops Rey coming back in.

Superplex is countered into a powerbomb for two. Walls are
broken up but the 619 misses. Jericho tries a 619 but Rey pops
up with a moonsault press for two. Rey ranas him into the 619
and tries the West Coast Pop but Jericho catches him and pulls
at the mask. Rey drops down and walks into the Codebreaker for
Jericho to retain.

Rating: B. Jericho and Mysterio have a good match. Is there
anyone in the world that is surprised by this? These two had a
GREAT series of matches on PPV for the title around this point
and this was another in that series, minus the PPV part. Solid
match here with the ending Codebreaker looking great.

Orton says he’ll win when Cena pops up to make fun of him.
Orton is a grand wizard of the baby oil boys’ club and Cena
reminds him there are four people in the title match tonight.

We recap Vickie resigning her GM position last week.



Vince is shown sitting in an office and says that tonight
there’s going to be a GM. Scratch that he won’t be making the
announcement, because he’s sold the Raw brand to someone else.
Oh it’s THIS show. The new owner will be announced after the
fatal fourway.

Jerry and Cole talk about how Vince has owned Raw for 17
years. So I guess Flair as co-owner is non-cannon now.

ECW Title: Christian vs. Tommy Dreamer

Tommy  is  defending.  Christian  lost  the  title  in  a  triple
threat at Extreme Rules so this is his rematch. Tommy starts
off with his usual basic stuff until he walks into an elbow
off the middle rope for two. Christian throws him to the floor
and  hits  the  springboard  cross  body  over  the  top  to  the
outside. Tornado DDT is countered and Christian slams him into
the mat via a modified flapjack. Dreamer runs into a boot and
the middle rope sunset flip gets two. DDT and Killswitch are
countered and Dreamer grabs a small package for the fast pin.
Too short to rate but this was just like any other TV match.

The Bellas and Kelly are talking about the new owner of Raw.
They think it’s Oprah or Paris Hilton.

We recap the Batista attack last week that set up the vacant
title. There are also some stills of Batista’s arm surgery.

Raw World Title: Randy Orton vs. Triple H vs. John Cena vs.
Big Show

One fall to a finish. This is HHH’s first match back since
Backlash, which is why him popping out of the ambulance last
week was such a big deal. After some big match intros we’re
ready to go. HHH goes right for Orton as Show jumps Cena. The
latter  pairing  had  a  match  at  the  PPV  so  there’s  recent
history there. Show tosses Cena out and turns around to face
HHH as we take a break.



Back with Orton stomping HHH down in the corner. Randy misses
a knee drop and it’s HHH and Cena teaming up on Big Show. A
shoulder manages to put him on the floor and it’s Cena vs.
HHH. Cena takes him down but as he loads up the Shuffle, HHH
grabs a spinebuster. Pedigree is countered into an AA attempt
but Big Show is back in with a double clothesline.

The original pairings pair off again with Cena/Show in the
ring. Show falls on Cena during a slam attempt. Orton makes
the save but then he runs from Show. HHH and Cena hit a double
suplex on Show and Orton comes back in and takes everyone
down. The Punt is blocked by Show and he knocks everyone down
with ease. Show hits a Vader Bomb on Cena but Orton saves the
pin.

Orton gets thrown to the floor and Show spears HHH down for
two. Vader Bomb to HHH misses as does an RKO attempt on Show.
HHH hits the Pedigree on the bald one but he walks into an AA
but the cover on Show only gets two. AA to Big Show but Orton
makes the save. RKO to Big Show gives Orton the title.

Rating: B-. This was a fun match but it flew by pretty fast.
Orton winning was completely obvious and I don’t think it was
ever really about would he win but rather how would he win.
The ending sequence was good as Big Show took a beating and it
was about who could get the pin. Not a masterpiece or anything
but it was just about perfect with the stuff they had to work
with.

Here’s Vince for the big announcement. He says this was a good
business decision and we go to the new owner of Raw via
satellite: Donald Trump. The fans aren’t that happy with this.
I’ll give Trump this: he’s been in WWE like four or five times
now. Trump talks about needing to reward the fans and says
that next week, Raw will be presented commercial free. The
deal doesn’t go through for a week so tonight we’ll have a
battle royal for the #1 contender spot at the Bash. Trump and
Vince will both be here next week. Trump owning Raw would last



all of a week I think.

Mickie James vs. Rosa Mendes

This is Rosa’s in ring debut. Maryse, the Divas Champion who
cost Mickie a #1 contender match last week, comes out to
watch. Mickie knocks her down a few times and goes up but Rosa
heads to the floor. A not horrible neckbreaker gets two. Rosa
gets in some forearms and a chinlock but misses a charge.
Mickie comes back and blocks another neckbreaker so that the
jumping DDT can end this. Too short to rate but it was clear
Rosa was very green and that Mickie was doing most of the
work, which is ok.

Back from a break and it’s Goldust/Hornswoggle in the ring
shooting t-shirts into the crowd. Here’s Miz to say hang on
this is stupid. This is during the Miz beats Cena stuff. Miz
says he’s awesome and the best and the future and all other
appropriate accolades. He’ll eliminate Cena tonight and get
the title match at The Bash. Then he wants the endorsements
and the magazine covers and the movies and all that. Actually
the day this was written he landed the lead in The Marine 3 so
there you go.

Goldust says Miz’s mind games haven’t worked with Cena. He
gave Ahmed Johnson mouth to mouth resuscitation and all Miz’s
mouth does is run. Miz is a loser, complete with the speech
impediment. Goldust is a joke trying to recapture the magic of
better days and Miz would beat him down, but no one would
care. And never mind as there goes Goldust and Horny gets
thrown around too. Miz gets the t-shirt gun and shoots Horny
in the stomach with it. Or was it between the legs? Eh who
cares? HORNY IS IN PAIN!!! LIFE IS GOOD!!!

Punk, whose tape says Misawa who died two days earlier, says
that since he cashed in on Jeff Hardy it’s not as popular.
This would be the start of his heel turn. Matt Hardy comes in
who says he would have done the same thing. Punk basically



blows him off.

We get a clip of Edge dumping Vickie last week because she
can’t help him become world champion anymore.

Smackdown World Title: Edge vs. Jeff Hardy vs. CM Punk

Big match intros are go and we’re ready. Jeff knocks both guys
down almost immediately and controls early on. Edge gets sent
to the floor and Punk hits a big suicide dive to take the
Canadian out. Jeff tops that by taking both guys out and
surprisingly we don’t go to commercial. Back in Jeff works on
Punk, who is champion if that wasn’t clear, but CM takes him
down with a slam kind of thing for two. Quick drop elbow gets
two for Punk.

Off to a chinlock as Edge is still on the floor. Jeff breaks
the hold and Edge comes in to kick Punk’s head off. Edge loads
up a superplex but Hardy makes the save and loads up the move
himself.  Edge  pulls  Jeff  away  and  it’s  almost  a  Doomsday
Device but Jeff gets a victory roll for two and Punk, playing
Hawk, crashes to the mat.

Back from a break and Punk takes Edge down as Jeff is getting
back in the ring. Punk hits his clothesline/bulldog but throws
in a clothesline to Hardy as he’s bulldogging Edge. Punk loads
up the GTS on Hardy but Edge takes out the knee instead of
letting Hardy get taken out. Sharpshooter to Punk but Hardy
hooks a sleeper on Punk (not a headlock Todd) at the same
time. Punk takes Edge down but Hardy takes Punk down and gets
two on the champ.

Edge goes to the apron but Hardy slides to the floor to send
Edge into the apron. He also guillotines Punk and loads up the
Swanton. Edge crotches Hardy and loads up the spear on the
champ. Punk counters into a powerslam for two. GTS attempt on
Hardy but Jeff escapes. Edge tries to spear Punk but gets
Hardy instead and everyone is down. Why Punk is down I’m not
sure but whatever.



Edge  covers  Hardy  for  two  but  Punk  makes  the  save.  Punk
charges at the Canadian in the corner but Edge moves, sending
Punk up and over the corner and onto the steps where he
injures his knee. In the ring Edge and Hardy cross body each
other to buy some time. Hardy covers Edge but Punk makes the
save on one leg. Small package gets two for Edge but he walks
into the Twist of Fate. Here comes the Swanton which connects
but Punk pulls Hardy out again and sends him into the steps,
slides in and steals the pin on Edge to retain.

Rating: B-. Another fun match here which was good because the
people in it were talented. That’s the main idea with most of
these shows so it’s really not all that surprising. Punk would
wind up holding the title over most of the summer until he
lost it to Hardy I think at Night of Champions before getting
it back and knocking Hardy out of the WWE. Fun stuff here.

Here’s Teddy post match who says that Punk will defend at The
Bash against Jeff Hardy.

Legacy, the #1 contenders, are on commentary for the next
match.

Primo/Carlito vs. Hart Dynasty

The Colons are the unified tag champions here. Cody calls the
upcoming PPV the Great American Bash which I’m sure will be a
fine or something. Primo and Hart-Smith start things off and
it’s a totally screwed up rana from Primo. I think the fault
is more on Hart-Smith but you get the idea. Off to Carlito and
things  break  down.  Backstabber  takes  down  Hart-Smith  and
Legacy runs in for the DQ. Short and pretty bad.

Video on the European tour.

For the third time tonight, here’s Trump being revealed as the
new owner and the announcement of no commercials next week.

Santino is in Vince’s office and tells him that he and Santina



are different people. That would end next week I believe.
Vince’s phone rings (and it has No Chance for a ringtone) and
it’s Trump. There’s going to be an announcement after the
battle  royal.  The  call  ends  and  Vince  complains  about
egotistic billionaires. Santino points out the irony and puts
his foot in his mouth a few times.

Battle Royal

HHH, John Cena, Cody Rhodes, Ted DiBiase, MVP, William Regal,
Kofi Kingston, Big Show, The Miz, Matt Hardy

Winner gets Orton at The Bash. MVP takes a few extra seconds
to come out for some reason. Kofi is US Champion here. After a
quick break during the entrances we get a confusing graphic
for Smackdown. The picture is of Edge but JR keeps saying
Jericho. Anyway on to the match. Matt chills in the corner
while the rest of the heels beat on the good guys.

Show goes for Miz but Cena wants to fight the big bald. Orton
is watching on the stage. No one is really close to being
eliminated at the moment so there isn’t much to say so far.
Miz goes over to the apron but not out. Legacy is double
teaming HHH in the corner. Show saves Cena for some reason
instead of throwing him out. HHH fights Legacy off but Big
Show starts going off on everyone. Matt is knocked to the
apron so Show picks him up, pulls him back in and throws him
right over for an elimination.

MVP jumps Show but is easily tossed as well. Chokeslam to Miz
but he stays in the ring. Everyone on their feet goes after
Big Show and manages to get him out ala Andre back in the day.
We take a break and come back with six remaining. I think it
was Miz that was eliminated. Kofi speeds things up but runs
into the jumping knee from HHH. Legacy goes after HHH and gets
him upside down but Cena makes the save. Again, why?

Rhodes saves DiBiase from elimination but walks into a HHH
spinebuster.  HHH  and  Cena  slug  it  out  to  not  much  of  a



reaction at all. Both guys go for eliminations but they wind
up clotheslining each other down. Kofi tries to fight off both
Legacy members but gets clotheslined to the floor to get us
down to Legacy, HHH, Regal and Cena. There goes Regal and it’s
down to four.

It turns into two one on one matches which Legacy actually
wins. Cena comes back and puts out DiBiase and HHH takes out
Rhodes. Pedigree to Cena but Legacy comes in and beats HHH
down. Miz pops up because he was never eliminated (nice touch
actually) but he charges over the top rope without landing a
single shot. Nice touch again. HHH throws Cena over and wins
it.

Rating: C. Well you knew it would be HHH or Cena here so that
outcome wasn’t all that surprising. The Miz bit was kind of
cute and it’s good that he didn’t win. Not a horrible match
here but it really wasn’t all that interesting. Either way it
sets up HHH vs. Orton at the PPV….or maybe not.

Trump pops up and says that the match is next week and it’s
Last Man Standing. This would be I believe their second of
three last man standing matches.

Overall  Rating:  C-.  There  are  some  good  matches  here  but
overall this didn’t do much for me. At the end of the day it’s
Orton vs. HHH again which isn’t interesting or new or anything
like that. Nothing really happened here match wise and the
Trump thing, while surprising at the time, was clearly not
going to last long term which I remember being the general
consensus back then. Not a horrible show and it’s certainly
watchable, but there’s nothing worth seeing here.

Remember to like this on Facebook and follow me on Twitter
@kbreviews


